BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES March 22™ 2018 5:00

PRESENT:
Tim Barnett, Hans Van Nes, Erik Lowe and Omar Johnson

INVITED AND IN ATTENDANCE:

WELLS Approved:
Mat Stedman 15-1.1

Wells Not Approved:

DWA PLAN REVIEW APPROVED:
Keravouri 1-35.2

DWA APPROVED
Dan Van landingham 21-8.1

DWA PLAN REVIEW NOT APPROVED
Nooni & Shira Hammarlund 3-49

ADDITIONS APPROVED:
Jefrey Dubard 23-5 (Change of Use)
ADDITIONS NOT APPROVED:

TITLE 5 INSPECTION REPORTS FILED:

Marian Irving 23-5
Martisauskas (Brown Estate) 16-83

TITLE 5 INSPECTION REPORTS NOT FILED:
LANDFILL/REFUSE DISTRICT:
BEACHES/EM/MDPH: ANIMAL REVIEW FORM:
PRIVATE SWIMMING POOL APPLICATIONS

TRAILER PERMITS:
TRAILER PERMITS NOT APPROVED:

OLD/NEW



George Souratti, engineer, attended the meeting to explain the DWA application for Nooni & Shira
Hammarlund. The application consisted of a request for the proposed leaching field to be constructed on a
neighboring property which is owned by a family member who, as it was reported, gave permission for an
easement. Health Agent Johnson reached out to Brian Dudley at the State’s Southeast regional DEP office
for assistance in determining whether the easement is legal and is awaiting a reply. The Board approved a
Title 5 inspection report for Martisauskas (Brown Estate) after a review of the water report. The water tested
within acceptable parameters with the exception of the PH which was 1/10 below the range of what is
recommended. Health Agent Johnson gave official notice to the Board that FinCom gave approval for the
budget and for the addition of a new P/T administrative assistant. Health Agent Johnson shared with the
Board a complaint letter forwarded to his attention concerning 28 James Way. The letter sent in by a
neighbor in the area complained about a deterioration situation in the neighborhood. The letter made specific
reference to traffic concerns, noise, and the possibility that the large number of occupants living in the home
may be in violation of State code and/or regulations. Health Agent discussed possible ways to address the
situation and agreed to mailing the owner a letter notifying her of the concerns and to request a site visit.
Health Agent also informed the Board that he was preparing to address concerns surrounding manure piles at
Black Water farm. Health Agent Johnson explained that it was his understanding that other concerned
individuals would be addressing the problem as well, and that Health Agent Johnson would seek to
coordinate efforts.

PERMITS APPROVED

AYH, INc. (Hostelling International)
Good Taste (Food Establishment)

Mark Daniels (Septic Installer)

Lambert’s Cove Inn (Food Establishment)

PERMITS NOT APPROVED

TIME IS RESERVED FOR TOPICS THAT THE CHAIR DID NOT REASONABLE
ANTICIPATE:
CORRESPONDENCE NOTED

IN: Buzzards Bay Commission
OUT:

Approved at the 4/26/18 Board meeting.



